
 

 
 

Principal Newsletter Report 
Friday 13th June 2025 
 
Congratulations to our local Hawkesdale CWA members for organising the Rain Check – A Night For 
The Blokes evening at the Hawkesdale Memorial Hall earlier this week. This was a great 
community night of support, a home-cooked meal, wellbeing information and camaraderie 
for district farmers at a time when ongoing drought is creating hardship for many; it 
has certainly been pleasing to see and hear rain falling over the past week, and to hear 
stories of household tanks and dams filling with water once again.  

The Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority (VCAA) recently released advice about changes to 
the reporting of mathematics for students in Years Prep to Ten. Maths and numeracy teachers at our 
school are using the revised Victorian Mathematics curriculum 2.0 this year, and there will be a 
slight change to student reporting in this subject area as a result. On previous student reports 
teachers noted maths learning progress against three separate strands: Number and Algebra, 
Measurement and Geometry, and Statistics and Probability. Under the revised curriculum 2.0, maths and 
numeracy teachers will report against the achievement standard as a whole, providing a single overall 
result for maths learning. As the achievement standards reported on have changed, the first student 
report under the revised Mathematics 2.0 curriculum in this semester will only show achievement - and 
not progress. For all reports after this however, progress will be shown against the single achievement 
standard.  

With reporting in mind, please remember that a pupil free day for the purpose of report writing has 
been approved by School Council for Monday, 23rd June. Students will not be required at school for 
classes on this day. Staff are beginning to write student reports this week, and final reports for this 
semester will be released to Compass after Wednesday 2nd July. We are always conscious that pupil free 
days require plenty of advance planning and notice for families, so please note 23rd June as a pupil free 
day on your calendars or online organisers. 

I note that Unit 3 VCE students will sit the GAT exam at the Lutheran Hall next week on Tuesday, 
17th June.  Practice English exams for Year 11 and 12 students also happening at the Lutheran Hall on 
Friday, 20th June. The GAT exam is an important piece of assessment for our senior school students and 
plays a vital role in cross-checking the accuracy of VCE external assessments and school-based 
assessments across the state, as well as providing a data benchmark that can be used if students need 
to apply for a derived exam score at the end of the year. There will be a lunch break back at school 
between the morning and afternoon sections of the GAT, and a healthy salad roll lunch will be provided 
for all GAT students during this break. Not all VCE VM students need to sit the GAT, and Mrs White 
will send a reminder email about this out to families today. 

 

 

 

 



With the year now well underway, a reminder to families that Voluntary Financial Contributions can 
still be made at any time to the office, and that parents are very welcome to make this payment in 
full, or to create a payment plans over the rest of the year to help with this. Voluntary Financial 
Contributions provide much-needed funds to extend the learning and extra-curricular opportunities that 
we offer to our students and assist to cover the cost of activities such as swimming programs, sporting 
events, cooking in the Food Studies Room, library resources, in-school ICT tech support, incursions and 
classroom supplies. Information about voluntary payments was sent home with book list packs late last 
year, but please contact the school if you would like to have this documentation sent out to you once 
again. As a reminder, School Council approved contributions for 2025 are set at $250 for Year P-6 
students, $350 for Year 7-10 students, and $300 for Year 11-12 students.  Amanda is always happy to 
have a conversation about setting up payments and payments plans and can be contacted via the school 
Office. 

The Hawkesdale Family Services Centre is holding a pie drive at the moment, and I would 
encourage school families to get involved in this fundraising activity, and to support our excellent 
local early childhood centre. An order form is attached to this newsletter, and orders and money can 
be returned to the mailbox in the reception area at the centre by 26th June . Orders will be available 
for collection from the Hawkesdale Family Services Centre on 2nd July. The pies, sausage rolls and slice 
on offer are always delicious – please support this fundraiser! 

A reminder to families that our Office opening hours at the College are 8:24am to 4:30pm on 
Mondays to Fridays, and 8:24am to 4pm on Fridays; office staff will be on duty to answer calls, 
address emails and to assist families and visitors between these hours from the admin area of the 
school. Please note that the school telephone messaging service is switched on outside of these hours, 
but that families can send Compass and general emails to office and teaching staff to be addressed at 
the earliest opportunity.   

The Hawkesdale Swimming Pool is hosting a Big Freeze event in memory of Graham 'Tiny' Densley 
on Sun 22nd June from 12-3pm, with the goal to raise $5K for motor neurone disease research. 
Our Student Voice team has made jars with the faces of potentially participating staff members 
adhered to them, and students, staff and visitors to our school can drop some cash or coins in the jars 
of their choice as they pass through the front office – with the three staff with the most donations 
jumping into the freezing waters of the Hawkesdale Pool on the day. All funds raised will be donated to 
the pool's tally for MND research. Please refer to our latest College Facebook about making donations 
to this event online. 

Have a great long weekend everyone! 

 

Mr Ralph 
Principal 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


